
 

 

June 10, 2020 

 
Rae-Ann Lajeunesse 
Deputy Minister 
Alberta Transportation 
2nd Floor, Twin Atria Building 
4999 – 98 Ave 
Edmonton, AB  T6B 2X3 
 

Notice in Support of Regional Transit Services Commission 

Deputy Minister Lajeunesse, 

The City of Fort Saskatchewan supports the creation of a Regional Transit Services 
Commission for the Edmonton Metropolitan Region including Fort Saskatchewan as a 
Commission member. 

At the March 10, 2020 Regular Council Meeting, The City of Fort Saskatchewan Council 
supported the creation of the Regional Transit Services Commission through the 
following Motion: 

That the Chief Administrative Officer be directed to provide notice in 
writing to the Deputy Ministers of Transportation and Municipal 
Affairs for the Province of Alberta that the City of Fort Saskatchewan 
supports enactment of a regulation under the Municipal Government 
Act creating a Regional Transit Services Commission for the Edmonton 
Metropolitan Region including Fort Saskatchewan as a Commission 
member, pending Council approval of the revised governance, 
financial and operating models for the Commission based on the 
exclusion of any municipalities who chose not to join the Commission. 

Last night, during our June 9, 2020 Regular Council Meeting, Council approved the revised 
governance, financial and operating models for the Commission through the following 
motion: 

That Council approve the revised Regional Transit Services Commission 
governance, financial and operating models and continue to support 
an application made to the Province of Alberta to establish a Regional 
Transit Services Commission with Fort Saskatchewan as a member.  
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If you required any additional information, please contact me at 
tfleming@fortsask.ca or by phone at 780.992.6159. 

Sincerely, 

 

Troy Fleming 

City Manager 

 

Cc: Wes Brodhead, Michael Walters Co-Chairs of RTSC Working 
Committee 

 Alan Thom, EY Advisory 
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June 10, 2020 

Paul Wynnyk 
Deputy Minister 
Municipal Affairs 
18th Floor Commerce Place 
10155 – 102 Street 
Edmonton, AB  T5J 4L4 
 

Notice in Support of Regional Transit Services Commission 

Deputy Minister Wynnyk: 

The City of Fort Saskatchewan supports the creation of a Regional Transit Services 
Commission for the Edmonton Metropolitan Region, including Fort Saskatchewan as a 
Commission member. 

At the March 10, 2020 Regular Council Meeting, The City of Fort Saskatchewan Council 
supported the creation of the Regional Transit Services Commission through the 
following Motion: 

That the Chief Administrative Officer be directed to provide notice in 
writing to the Deputy Ministers of Transportation and Municipal 
Affairs for the Province of Alberta that the City of Fort Saskatchewan 
supports enactment of a regulation under the Municipal Government 
Act creating a Regional Transit Services Commission for the Edmonton 
Metropolitan Region including Fort Saskatchewan as a Commission 
member, pending Council approval of the revised governance, 
financial and operating models for the Commission based on the 
exclusion of any municipalities who chose not to join the Commission. 

At the June 9, 2020 Regular Council Meeting, Council approved the revised governance, 
financial and operating models for the Commission through the following motion: 

That Council approve the revised Regional Transit Services Commission 
governance, financial and operating models and continue to support 
an application made to the Province of Alberta to establish a Regional 
Transit Services Commission with Fort Saskatchewan as a member.  



 

 

If you require any additional information, please contact me at 
tfleming@fortsask.ca or by phone at 780.992.6159. 

Sincerely, 

 

Troy Fleming 

City Manager 

 

Cc: Wes Brodhead, Michael Walters Co-Chairs of RTSC Working 
Committee 

 Alan Thom, EY Advisory 
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